
Dear Committee Member, 

Please support and enact HB 1468 relating to informed consent and notice of risks 

associated with vaccines.  True and complete informed consent is an essential 

cornerstone of medicine.  I believe that every person, acting as a patient or acting as 

patient’s parent/guardian, should have unrestricted access to information that will 

affect their healthcare. A Vaccine Information Statement (VIS) does not contain 

adequate information to fully communicate the perceived benefits and potential risks 

of receiving a vaccine which would enable a person to make the best decision for 

their health. 

Please uphold North Dakota’s citizens’ right to medical informed consent and 

submit HB 1468 with a DO PASS recommendation. 

 

Thank you for your consideration. 

 

Austin Dvirnak 

1120 Alder Avenue 

Dickinson, ND 58601 


